
Minutes from Meeting held August 10, 2021 
 

The August meeting of the South Shenango Township Supervisors was held on Tuesday, August 10, 2021 at the 

South Shenango Township Building, located at 6865 Collins Road, Jamestown, PA 16134.  The meeting was 

called to order at 2:39 pm by Chairperson Joe Livingston.  Present were Supervisors Joe Livingston and Mike 

Richter; Solicitor Brett Stedman; Secretary Rebecca Andrew and Property Maintenance Karen Hanna. Four 

visitors were present. Minutes from the July 13
th

 meeting were reviewed and approved with a motion by Mike 

Richter and a second by Joe Livingston. MC 
 

 

The Treasurer’s report was as follows: 
 

South Shenango Township General Fund 

Previous Month’s Balance – June 30, 2021  $ 166,323.30 

July Credits/Deposits     $ 127,882.39 

July Credits/Interest     $       3.89 

July Debits/Checks     $  30,014.76 

Balance as of July 31, 2021           $ 264,194.82 
 

South Shenango Twp. State Account 

Previous Month’s Balance – June 30, 2021  $ 171,102.64 

July Credits/Deposits – Interest    $       1.31 

July Debits/Checks     $  14,844.69 

Balance as of July 31, 2021          $ 156,259.26 
 

Joe Livingston moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report with a second by Mike Richter. MC  

 

 

Visitor’s Acknowledged – Donna Brown, 1912 Ottawa Rd., Asked if we knew if any immigrants were being brought 

in our area. The Supervisors responded that they had no knowledge of this either way nor do they have any control over it.  

 

Raymond Werner, Newport Dr., Stated he received a letter from the township that his camper would need to be removed 

from December 16 to March 31 each year.  He said he is unable to remove his camper during this time. Mr. Werner was 

told that this was an ordinance of the township and there are no exceptions. 

 

Eileen Masley, Spring Dr., Stated she has concerns about Spring Drive. She said the road is higher than her driveway 

therefore her driveway is washing away and her yard is flooding. Joe Livingston said he will speak to the roadmaster 

about the issue. 
 

Roadmaster’s Report – Not present 

 

Attorney’s Report – Brett Stedman  

A letter regarding a building violation was sent to a resident of the township, he has not received a 

response at this time. Brett will be on vacation in September, so he suggested a special meeting be held later in 

September for the Supervisors to review the Welcome Solar II project.  

 
Property Maintenance Official- Karen Hanna 

Karen questioned whether the cell tower on Scott Road was in working order or not.  

Karen stated it is hard to track down owners of abandoned mobile home and if they are county held the county 

will not clean them up. Karen is working on the blighted properties. A newsletter was discussed to inform residents of 

township ordinances.  

 
 

Supervisors’ Report – Mike would like to add a noise ordinance to the list of changes for the township. 

 



Secretary’s Report – Rebecca presented a survey that was received from Northwest Commission and 

discussed the workman’s comp bill for the Fire Department. 

 

 

Correspondence Received – None 
 

Joe Livingston moved to approve the July bills with a second by Mike Richter. MC 
 

 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 4:14 pm.  

 

        

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

 

Rebecca Andrew, Secretary 

 
 

 


